
Dear Year 6 Pupil,  
   
I became part of MHS last year in September and I know exactly how it 
feels; nerve-racking  but also exciting. One of my main worries was 
getting lost and everyone told me not to worry and that the school 
would shrink. I thought that there was no way that a school could 
shrink, but it actually did. Thinking back to then, I feel like it was a bit 
of a silly thing to get so worried about because there are lots of 
teachers and pupils in the corridors to help you find your way around. 
 
Another thing that worried me was that I would be put in a class 
without any of my friends and I would be all on my own. But you 
should just remember that everyone is in the same boat. You will most 
probably be put in a class with someone you know and even if you 
don’t it will be a good chance to make some new friends. 
 
One thing that I didn’t think I would enjoy as much as I do is sports 
clubs at break. Before I came to MHS I didn’t do many sports but now I 
really enjoy going to them.They also really helped me to make friends. 
Even if you aren’t someone sporty they’re a good opportunity to get to 
know some of the P.E teachers and other people in school. 
 
If you are worried, you shouldn’t be. If you do have a problem then you 
can speak to your form tutor or your head of house about it and they’ll 
sort it out.  
 
I’ll hopefully see you in september, 
Megan Lees :) 


